
 Dear parents and carers, 

Just a quick round up of what is happening across school at the 

moment… 

OPAL project 
You may have noticed things appearing on the playground (lots of tyres for 

instance).  Each new area that is introduced is risk assessed and then shared 

in a presentation with the children before they use it, so they understand how 

to play safely and considerately, as well as have fun.  We have moved the 

bike/scooter rack around to the main yard now, which should make it easier 

for children to ‘park’ their bikes/scooters.  We would also like to introduce 

some ‘school scooters’, which the children can play with on the track.  If you 

have any spare scooters at home that you would like to donate, please bring 

them in.  The children would appreciate it.  We are also asking for donations 

of lego, so there are also quiet activities offered on the playground 

 

Robinwood 

The year 5 class and some year 6 children returned from their Robinwood’ 

residential trip to Wales before half term, which was as ever, a great 

success.  It’s amazing to see the children in a new setting, where they can 

show some different skills and characteristics. 

 

Sporting achievements 

Cricket 

Well done to our year 5 cricket team who recently competed in the town 

cricket event.  They may not have been the winners, but had a great time 

trying! 

Well done also to Charlotte in year 3, who is making a big impact in the world 

of British gymnastics. Out of 7 other counties competing recently Charlotte 

was placed first. She’s now Northwest Gold champion and Bronze British 

Winner. This means that she is 3rd best in Great Britain which is such a great 

achievement from someone so young! 

 

PE kit 

We feel it is really important that the children are comfortable and at the 

same time smart in their uniform.  If it is your child’s PE day (Key stage 2) 

please ensure they attend school in the school PE kit and not just any sports 

clothes.  In rec, Y1 and Y2 their PE kits should be in school, so all the children 

can participate in PE lessons at any time.  The PE kit is outlined here: 

A red round neck PE t -shirt. 

Plain dark blue shorts 

Plain navy jogging bottoms or plain navy leggings 

School jumper/school cardigan or school hoody 
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 Some dates for your diary 

Here are some dates for your diary.  More details will follow. 

Date What’s happening Who’s involved 

Weds 19th June New reception stay and play New starters 

Fri 21st June Smithills Farm Park Visit Year 1 

Fri 21st June Liverpool World Museum Year 4 

Mon 24th June Finance Lessons - Nationwide Whole School 

Wed 26th June New reception stay and play New starters 

Fri 28th June Rochdale Fireground trip Year 2 

Mon 1st July Whole class multi sports event at 

Cansfield 

Year 5 

Tues 2nd July  Sports Day/Family Picnic (weather 

permitting) 

Whole school 

Wed 1st  July New reception stay and play New starters 

Fri 5th  July Roman Deva Experience Chester Year 3 

Fri 5th July Non uniform day for raffle donation Whole school 

Mon 8th July Reserve Sports Day/Family Picnic (if 

first one cancelled) 

Whole School 

Mon 8th July Confirmation Service at St Thomas’s 

Church 

Year 6  

Tues 9th July End of year production 6pm  Year 5/6 

Wed 10th July End of year production 9:15am Year 5/6 

Wed 10th July New reception stay and play New starters 

Wed 10th July Summer Song Share Robin Park Years 1 & 2 

Thurs 11th July Leavers Party Year 6 children 

and parents Thur 18th July  Leavers Assembly  

Thur 18th July Y6 to Ninja warrior Year 6 

Fri 19th July  Trip to Ainsdale Beach Reception 

Mon 22nd July Summer holidays starts Whole School 

Mon 2nd Sept Inset Day (Teacher’s only) Whole school 

Tues 3rd Sept Back to school Whole School 

 

Well done to Thomas in Y6 who got to perform his own poem on stage at the 

Lowry Theatre, as a finalist of a writing competition – An author in the 

making! 

 

Finally, thank you to all the children who have donated a book for their 

birthday recently.  The other children in school are always delighted to 

receive the new books in our celebration assembly, and will love to read them 

in years to come. 

 

Mrs Julie Alcock 
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